Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

May 15, 2006
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Carolyn Burns




Doug Hall
Lewis Russell




Brian Lennon




Jim Potts




Eric Mabe
Members Absent:  Brett Darrow
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Linda Bailey, Donna George, Brian Thomas
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. 

Statements of Elected Officers were signed by Carolyn Burns, Brian Lennon, and Jim Potts.
Carolyn Burns, Brian Lennon, and Jim Potts then signed the Oath of Office.  The forms were notarized by 

Election of Board Officers:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts to keep the same officers as last year.  The officers were Carolyn Burns president, Lewis Russell vice-president, and Brian Lennon secretary.  The motion carried unanimously.

Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum:  
Brian Thomas from Miller Grove Fire Dept. thanked the board for the use of the school for their car show.  He also presented a check to the school for a scholarship from the Fire Dept.  Finally, he said that the Fire Dept. was trying to get a grant for a new pump truck and if they did they would have to add on to the fire department to house it.

Linda Bailey shared the preliminary TAKS results with the Board.
Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Cleaning Contract:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Doug Hall to advertise for an eleven month janitorial contract for the next school year.  The contract is to include carpet cleaning twice a year and spot cleaning as necessary.  The motion carried unanimously.

School Calendar:

Mr. Johnson presented two sample calendars, one with a start date of August 14 and one with a start date of August 21.  The matter was tabled so input from the teachers could be obtained.  

Drug Testing Policy:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to accept the drug testing policy as presented.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Summer School:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Doug Hall to charge $80.00 per course for credit recovery in summer school.  The motion carried unanimously.  

The Board entered into executive session at 7:26 p.m. to discuss the hiring of a Spanish teacher.  The Board returned to regular session at 7:30 p.m.
A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to hire Ana Billingsley as a Spanish teacher on a one year probationary contract.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that Rains County had sent a check for $19,649.14 as reimbursement for the concession stand.

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that the comptroller had sent a check for $1,127.20 as rebate for fuel taxes paid in 2005.

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that the FEC engineer had been out and was trying to locate someone who could determine how many light poles would be needed on the ball fields.  

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
